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No. WSU/5(3)2012/EDLI /'L L ”J—} Date: 07.09.2015
To

All ACC (Zones),

All Regional PF Commissioners/In-charge of

ROs/SROs.

Subject: Payments through NEFT for EDLI benefits.
Sir/Madam,

Please refer to the above said subject.
2. At present, all the payments to the beneficiaries are made through NEFT (National

Electronic Funds Transfer) except for the payments from EDLI Account No.21 which are being
made through cheques.

3. It has been decided that payments from Account No. 21 may also be effected through
NEFT system to facilitate an efficient, secure, economical, reliable and expeditious payment
system. ROs/SROs may present individual cheques to the link branches of State Bank of India
(SBI) for NEFT payments. In case of payments for non-NEFT enabled banks, cheques may
continue to be sent through speed post. SBI, on receipt of the cheque, will credit the same to
the account of the beneficiary through CBS if the account is maintained in SBI or through NEFT
if account is in non-SBI bank. This interim arrangement shall be in place until a provision is
made in the software for the same.

4. Kindly take note that while making payments through NEFT/Electronic mode, no
revenue stamp would be required to be affixed on submission of claim forms by the
beneficiaries.

5. This has approval of Central P.F. Commissioner.
Yours faithfully,
(Sanjay Kdmar)
RPFC-I (F&A)
Copy to:
1) RPFC (NDC) for web upload
2) DD (OL) for issuing Hindi version /j |

(Sanjay Kumat)
RPFC-I (F&A)
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